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EAA’s B-17 ‘Aluminum Overcast’ begins  
2021 national tour in March  

Stops in Florida and Georgia kick off spring/summer tour 

EAA AVIATION CENTER, OSHKOSH, Wisconsin — (March 10, 2021) — The Experimental Aircraft 
Association’s B-17 bomber Aluminum Overcast will return to a full national tour in 2021 after being sidelined for 
nearly all of 2020 due to the COVID pandemic. 

The first portion of EAA’s 2021 tour schedule includes stops in Florida and Georgia before the aircraft heads 
northward to additional locations through the spring and early summer. The year-long tour will continue into the 
summer, with the airplane back “home” for the full week of EAA’s annual AirVenture fly-in on July 26-August 1 in 
Oshkosh, Wisconsin. 

Since EAA began tours of the aircraft in 1994, tens of thousands of people have experienced this unique 
airplane through its flights and ground tours. Known as “The Flying Fortress,” the B-17 bomber is considered 
one of the greatest military airplanes ever built and one of the best-known aircraft types of the World War II era. 

“We truly missed bringing this piece of flying history to aviation fans throughout the country last year and we’re 
very excited to be going back on tour,” said Jack Pelton, EAA’s CEO and Chairman of the Board. “These B-17 
tour stops are more than flights of a historic aircraft – it is an emotional connection to the men and women who 
were part the ‘The Greatest Generation’ and the sacrifices they made to benefit us in subsequent generations.” 

At each stop, flight “missions” are available, which allow people to experience this spectacular aircraft from the 
air. As part of health and safety protocols, no ground tours inside the airplane will be offered at this time and the 
aircraft interior will be disinfected following each passenger flight. In addition, masks will be required for all 
passengers during their flights. These protocols are subject to change as conditions allow. 

EAA’s Aluminum Overcast was built in 1945, but was delivered to the Army Air Corps too late to see active 
service in World War II. The B-17 was donated to the EAA Aviation Foundation in 1981 with the provision of the 
aircraft being maintained in airworthy condition. After being displayed at the EAA Aviation Museum in Oshkosh 
for a decade, the airplane made its national tour debut in the spring of 1994. 

About EAA 
The Experimental Aircraft Association (EAA) is based in Oshkosh, Wisconsin, and embodies The Spirit of 
Aviation through the world’s most engaged community of aviation enthusiasts. EAA’s 240,000 members and 
900 local chapters enjoy the fun and camaraderie of sharing their passion for flying, building and restoring 
recreational aircraft. For more information on EAA and its programs, call 800-JOIN-EAA (800-564-6322) or go to 
www.eaa.org. For continual news updates, connect with www.twitter.com/EAA.  
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EDITOR’S NOTE: High-resolution images of the B-17 Aluminum Overcast are available at EAA’s media FTP website: 
https://media.eaa.org  ID: eaamedia PW: EAA-Pix4U   (aaaa B-17 Aluminum Overcast folder) 
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